
CAMDEN COUNCIL 
 
Inquiry into the ability of local governments to fund infrastructure and services - post-
hearing responses - 29 May 2024 
 
The Cost of Companion Animals (Page 35 – QWN – The Hon. Emma Hurst) 
 
Question Without Notice: 
 

 
 
Camden Council Response: 
 
In its most recent response to the LGNSW Cost Shifting survey, Camden Council reported the 
cost of its companion animal activities (including impounding of animals) at $870,000 for the 
2021/22 financial year. 
 
While Council applied the quarterly rebate received from the Office of Local Government (total 
income $118K for the year), this service still required a general rating income subsidy of 
$752,000. 
 
Therefore, the OLG rebate only covers 13.5% of the total cost. 
 



CAMDEN COUNCIL 
 
Inquiry into the ability of local governments to fund infrastructure and services - post-
hearing responses - 29 May 2024 
 
Baseline Revenue and Impact of Rate Increases on Local Government (Page 37 – QWN – 
The CHAIR) 
 
Question Without Notice: 
 

 
 
Camden Council Response: 
 
While Camden Council acknowledges the steps IPART has recently undertaken in relation to 
the introduction of the population growth factor, this was only introduced in the 2022/23 
financial year.  
 
The reality is that Camden has been experiencing growth for many years before the introduction 
of the population growth factor. 
 
In simple terms, and using the methodology developed by IPART, the impact of growth should 
have seen Camden’s rate income grow by 22.3% since 2014 (in addition to the approved rate 
peg). There is a current shortfall of 12.2% after considering population adjustments approved 
by IPART since the introduction of the population growth factor. In today’s dollars, that 
represents approx. $9.8million in recurrent revenue which Council will not receive to provide 
services to new residents moving to our community. 
 
This shortfall reflects the impact of growth. There is also a strong argument that the approved 
rate peg methodology for the period 2015 to 2023 was not representative of increasing costs, 
with rate pegs set as low as 1.50% (2017/18) and no higher than 2.70% (2019/20). In many 
instances, the rate peg would not cover the increases in employment costs negotiated via the 
Local Government State Award. 
 
Camden has not identified a need to seek a permanent special rate variation within its Long 
Term Financial Plan to date, however unless there are further changes to the rate peg to allow 
councils to fund services to the level(s) communities have come to expect, while also 
addressing ageing infrastructure, this may be an unavoidable action in the future. 
 


	The Cost Burden of Companion Animals
	Baseline Revenue and Impact of Rate Increases on Local Government

